Toynbee



30 April 2021

Dear Parents and Carers

It has been great to Welcome Year 7 back to the school – it has certainly been a busy week!

Science stars of the week

The science stars of the week are listed below. Well done to all of them. Christina 7Pi Scarlett 8Cl Zac 9RD Zuzanna 10SK Eddie 11PT

Year 7

I am so very pleased to have all the Year 7's back in school. They came back on Thursday full of energy and enthusiasm and its lovely see them all. They all did really well with the online learning and the feedback from the teachers about their engagement was very positive.

Elsie B, Austin WG and Lily S have reached the 150 Achievement Point milestone this week so BIG congratulations to them!

Well done to Maria M We who has reached 250 Achievement Points which is very impressive too.

As ever I would like to remind you that I am here to support the pupils and if you do have any concerns or worries then please don't hesitate to contact me. r.murchie@toynbee.hants.sch.uk

Kind Regards, Miss Murchie

School timetable

Next week is WEEK B on your school timetables.

Operation Sceptre

Following on from the National campaign by the Police to reduce knife crime, I have listed below a couple of websites that you may find useful.

https://www.safe4me.co.uk/portfolio/knife-crime/

The Safe4me website provides educators, service providers and parents with information and resources to help educate, guide and support children and young people to keeping safe.

https://noknivesbetterlives.com/

The campaign aims to raise awareness of the consequences and information for young people, parents and practitioners to share these messages.

Information regarding LFT Testing from the DfE

Testing continues to play a crucial role, in and out of classrooms, in our fight against coronavirus (COVID-19). Reporting test results can be done simply and quickly, from mobiles, online or by phone, and should be completed straightaway. Reporting not only supports contact tracing in the event of a positive case, but assists our understanding of community rates of infection.

Toynbee



To help in communicating the importance of testing and reporting, we have produced a blog on why-reporting your test result is as important as taking a test, featuring further guidance and common questions. This also includes details on financial support available to parents whose children are asked to self-isolate after contact with a positive case.

U12 National Cup football competition

After a patient wait we have finally received the winners trophy for the U12 National Cup football competition in which our U12 boys were declared joint winners after the final was cancelled. The boys have received their medals earlier this year but the trophy went to the school from Liverpool first.



Year 7 intertutor football tournament

Miss Murchie is working with the PE department to celebrate school football weekby having a YEAR 7 inter tutor football tournament. Further information can be found at https://schoolsfootball.org/schools-football-week-2021/

I hope that you have a great Bank Holiday weekend.

Matthew

Toynbee





